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Shire News 



 
NEWS FROM THE CHAMBERS  

From the CEO’s desk… 

Farms are looking good with widespread rain over the past week providing a valuable 
boost to farmers across most of the Wheatbelt.  There are very important issues that 
Council is addressing to improve quality of life for all members of our community.  
Financial sustainability is a key issue, having a small population we have a relatively small 
capacity to raise rates in comparison with the amount of money needed to keep our 
communities functioning.  

Budget Workshop 
The workshop is where Council can focus our financial resources into wish lists, roads that 
will make the greatest difference to our community.  We anticipate that we will be in a 
position to have a review budget workshop by 30 July.  The budget will be formally 
adopted at the Council Meeting on the 13th August 2018. 
 
Road Inspection  
On Thursday 5 July Councilors and Staff conducted a road inspection of the road network 
throughout the Shire.  This will assist with the programming of works as part of the 
2018/19 Budget deliberations that commence in June. 
 
Dog Registrations  
The Shire has had a number of dogs roaming around and ending up in the pound, this can 
be a costly exercise if they are not registered. Dog Registrations are due for renewal by the 
1st November. Please ensure that your beloved family pets or hard working farm dogs are 
registered with the Shire. Dogs are required to be registered with the local authority, and it 
certainly makes it easier to return lost dogs if they happen to go missing, run away or 
simply escape. 
 
If you are on Facebook 
The Shire has only one Facebook page, the purpose for this is to get information out to the 
community and increase our exposure to all within the Shire and beyond.  The page will 
also be used in the event of an emergency or severe fire to keep people informed on what 
is going on.  ‘LIKE’ the Shire’s facebook page and that will also keep you up to date with 
what is happening in and around Victoria Plains.  If you have any other ideas of how we 
could communicate better with our community, let us know we would love to hear your 
ideas.  
 
This page is the only official Face Book page of the Shire of Victoria Plains.  Any other 

page which implies official standing with the Shire of Victoria Plains is unauthorised, and is 

not associated with the Shire. 



 
NEWS FROM THE CHAMBERS  

~ CHANGE OF MEETING DATE ~ 

COUNCIL MEETING – AUGUST 2018  

In accordance with the Local Government Act 1995 Acts. 5.25(1)(g) and Local 

Government (Administration) Regulations 1996 r. 12(2) it is hereby advised for public 

information that the meeting scheduled for Wednesday 15 August 2018 will be moved 

forward 2 days and will be held on Monday 13 August 2018 commencing at 

2.00pm.  This meeting will be held at the Council Chambers, Calingiri 

Glenda Teede 

Chief Executive Officer  

Shire of Victoria Plains 

Cavell Street CALINGIRI WA 6569 

Recreation Facilities Update 

The Shire’s Insurer inspected the Calingiri gym recently, following this a few compliance 

improvements were noted.  To meet these compliance requirements, changes to the gym 

floor layout, and equipment upgrades have been proposed pending the relevant approval 

processes. Components of the Gym upgrade are starting to come together.  We appreciate 

the gum user’s patience whilst these works are being undertaken. 

Community Engagement 

It’s amazing to see how proactive Council is in terms of our work with wonderful community 

organisations to raise awareness about issues that can affect the whole community.  From our 

commitment and our work with community safety, health and well-being plans, just to name 

a few, we cannot make a difference by ourselves however with amazing partnerships with 

community members and groups we can. 

I really want to encourage everyone in our community to continue to engage with us and be a 

part of the future direction of our organisation and the wider area.  We live in an amazing part 

of the world with fantastic opportunities for development and growth.  With positivity, joint 

goals and mutual respect we can make the Shire of Victoria Plains even greater.  

 

Glenda Teede 

Chief Executive Officer 



 

 

Calingiri Tip Hours 

Wed 9.00am—11.30am 

Sat 12.30pm—4.00pm 

Sun 9.00am—3.00pm 

Shire of Victoria Plains 

Ordinary Council Meeting 

Will be held @ the Council Chambers 

on Monday 

13th August 2018 

Commencing @ 2pm 

Shire of Victoria Plains 4 

PAYMENT INFORMATION 

The Shire Office would like to make all 

Community Residents aware there is a fee 

on all future Credit Card Payments 

(Not Debit Cards) at the 

rate of 1.47% on all future 

Transactions. 

 

 

Bolgart Tip Hours 

Wed 12.30pm –4.00pm 

Sat 9.00am—11.30am 

Sun 9.00am—11.30am 

 

Ranger Services  

From the Ranger 

Responsible Cat 

ownership  

To be a responsible cat owner you should 

ensure your cat is;  

Micro chipped  
Sterilized  
Registered with your local Council.  

For all Ranger services in the Shire of 

Victoria Plains—Please call  

Shayne Willcocks  

9628 7232 or  

A/H 0428 149 174  

 

 

 NEWSLETTER CHARGES 
FULL PAGE COLOUR—$66.00 

 1/2 PAGE - $33.00 

1/4 PAGE - $16.50 

FULL PAGE BLACK & WHITE—$33.00  

1/2 PAGE - $16.50     

1/4 PAGE - $8.25 

Email: reception@victoriaplains.wa.gov.au 
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Drop this form off to the EHO/CDO @ the Shire Office in 

Calingiri or POST to PO box 21 CALINGIRI WA 6569 

                                                     

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________ 

                                                                 

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________ 

                                        

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________ 

                                                                                       

____________________________________________________________ 
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Community Development  with Carmody Glass 

The month of July has been a busy month in Community Development for the Shire, with 

a grant application being submitted to obtain funds for a ‘digital literacy engagement’ for 

people over 50 years old.  This grant is through the Good Things Foundation and the 

program has so many resources available that our Shire should be able to deliver it as a 

‘Be Connected’ partner with ease.  The grant is called the ‘Be Connected Activation’ 

grant, we will require 15 people over the age of 50 to sign up to the program and 

participate in some tech savvy workshops to improve their digital literacy.  Feedback 

from local residents we’ve received in the past 12 months many of our middle aged to 

senior residents find it difficult at times to understand how to use new devices and 

computer programs so we decided this was a great opportunity to combat this problem 

that many of our locals are having.  We welcome more than 15 people to participate so 

please sign up for this if we are successful to under take the project.  The workshops will 

be FREE. 

The Well-Being Matters project is underway.  We welcome anyone of any age and ability 

to attend the Tai Chi and Line Dancing we have on at present.  The classes are held on 

Tuesdays and Thursdays in Yerecoin and Bolgart.  It’s purpose is all about increasing the 

general well-being of people living and working in our Shire. Children are welcome to 

participate in these classes.   

If you have any young children from the age of 2—6 years that may not participate or be 

a bit disruptive for the classes please let our CDO Carmody Glass know before the day of 

the classes and she will stay around to offer a crèche for FREE so these children can be 

cared for (she has experience and a WWC check to do this) so you can focus on the 

exercises and dancing and not have to worry about missing out.  If anyone wants to 

volunteer to help with a crèche please let the Shire know as this would be very much 

appreciated and the Shire is willing to pay for WWC checks. 

The aim of this project is to have the Seniors that attend interacting more with other age 

groups as normally there is limited opportunity for this.  This project focuses on bringing 

the Seniors together with our future adults ‘children’ that go to the local schools.  All 

ages are welcome and will be a great social and physical activity for everyone.   

Also, there is FREE FOOD & DRINKS at the Tai Chi and Line Dancing for all to enjoy.         

So come along and have a cuppa, juice, biscuits and people are welcome to join in by just 

watching and socialising if they are not sure about it or just want to attend as a social 

activity. 
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The Kids Gym’ is up and running again in Calingiri, we have set up the play equipment in 

the hall and have a heap of activities, stereo, games for all children to play with. We’re 

seeking volunteers for this and now have waivers/insurance forms to be signed before 

you use this facility.  Use of the kids gym area is only a gold coin donation which all 

money donated will go back into improving or replacing the kids gym equipment and any        

generous larger donations will go towards the Shire organising some school holiday 

events or activities for local children. 

The Suicide Prevention Campaign is also underway, if you would like to attend please let 

us know at the Shire.  The program dates are as follows; 

Tuesday 11th September – Rural Minds Workshop @ Bolgart Farm.   

This will be a workshop about mental health awareness and a social ‘Billy Tea & 
Damper’ round a fire morning/afternoon tea theme to encourage farmer’s to come along 
and be open about mental health.  Farmer’s have the highest rate of suicide in regional 
areas. 

2 week Break 

Wednesday 26th & Thursday 27th September - ASIST training @ Bolgart Sports Club/Hall 

Tuesday 9th & Wednesday 10th October – ASIST training @ Calingiri Sports Club/Hall 
 

Other grants available to our community are as follows, if you would like us to apply for 
these on your behalf or with you please let us know ASAP as some do have closing dates.  

 Women’s grant (awareness of economic independence & leadership),   

 Garden grant (to fund a local community garden project) 

 Community Engagement Arts Grant or Youth Grant                                         
(art workshops for all ages/abilities) 

All inquiries for Community Development & Grants contact our CDO 

Carmody Glass 
Ph. 0466 423 584 OR 08 9628 7004 
Email: cdo@victoriaplains.wa.gov.au 
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Are you curious about CWA?  

 
 Looking for a way to connect to your community? 
 Open to new opportunities for self-development?  
 Have some time available to help others? 
 Like meeting people from all walks of life?  
 
 

Koorunga CWA invites interested women to 

join them for their branch meeting & lunch   

Thursday September 6th at New Norcia.  
 
 
Koorunga CWA branch was originally formed for women living in the Mogumber, Wannamal, Gillingarra, Yerecoin and 
New Norcia district.  In recent years, this has grown to include members from Gingin and Bindoon.  Meetings are held 
each month at various locations in this area, plus we travel to other events and functions.  CWA offers a vast range of 
activities and events for women of all age at a local level, state-wide, nationally and internationally! Members can be 
involved as much or as little as suits their lifestyle and other commitments.   
 
Koorunga CWA is a vibrant group that offers friendship, fun, personal growth and supports local community needs.   
Come along and find out about the variety of activities and events of Koorunga CWA branch. 
We’re not just tea & scones! 
 
Meeting at 10.00am, Thursday September 6, 2018 in the Dining Room of New Norcia Hotel 
Lunch at 12.30pm with guest speaker.  A light lunch will cost $15.00 per person. 
For more information and to RSVP, please contact: 
Angela 0419 043 960, angela@anspachag.com.au  
Karen   0429 965 160, kvanbeek@bigpond.com  
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Looking for something to do locally on  

weekends?  Try Rodeo sports! 
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Rural Minds 

Workshop 

Tuesday 11th September 2pm  

@  Cr. Neville Clarke’s Farm @ Bolgart  

Follow the direction signs from Calingiri or Bolgart  

or request the address from Shire Office when registering for this FREE event.  

Come and enjoy a billy tea and damper by the campfire and lets bring about 

awareness of mental health issues in the Wheatbelt. 

Invite a local Farmer! to this FREE EVENT 
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Bolgart News  

Bolgart  GOLF 

The weekend of the 7 & 8 July, the Bolgart Men's golf hosted 
their 4BBB & Ludemann events. Saturday saw a field of 27 
pairs play in beautiful weather on a course that was presented 
to its best thanks to dedicated members. This day was 
sponsored by Rural Property Professionals - Kevin, Merle & 
Darren Manuel. The winners were Clayton Smith & Don Jones 
from Calingiri.  On Sunday 37 players enjoyed 27 holes of Par.  
The winner was Ron Dadd from Goomalling +8, runner-up was 
Phil Syred +2 and 3rd was Geoff Ludemann +2.  Kindly 
sponsored by the Ludemann Family and McIntosh and Son. 
After presentations, a lovely meal was enjoyed by all. Alan & 
Kathy Tree from Trees Cafe hosted a French Night on Saturday 
14 July. A sold out crowd enjoyed a selection of French 
delicacies. The next special event will be an Italian Night on 
Saturday 25 August. Thank you to Kathy & Alan for these 
wonderful nights.                                                                  Petrina King, winner of Rural Bronze. 
 
Jenni Knowles, Deb Campbell & Pam Meston travelled to Katanning for the Rural Bronze event on the 
weekend 20/21/22 July.  The Canadian Foursomes was played on Friday and Jenni Knowles and Deb 
Campbell were runners-up on a countback with 35 points. Pam Meston and Laura Ladner.  Rockingham 
placed 7th with 32 points. On the Saturday and Sunday, a Stableford competition was played in tough 
weather conditions. The Rural Bronze event was won by Petrina King from Goomalling Golf Club. Pam 
Meston & Deb Campbell won the Teams event.  Pam Meston was also included in the Country team 
that defeated the City team. Well done girls. 
 

Bolgart Hall comes to life this winter 

 

For the next 6 weeks there will be Tai Chi on 
every Tuesday’ 6pm—7:30pm and Line 
Dancing on Thursday from 6pm—7:30pm  
for the next 6 weeks.  All ages and abilities 
are welcome, there is FREE food and drinks 
to nibble on or cuppa to get warm.  What a 
great turn out on the 1st Tai Chi night with a 
dozen locals having a go.  Well done!!! 
It only costs $7 for adults & children  
($5 seniors).  Give us a call if you want to 
bring children from 2yrs—6 years and our 
CDO will offer a crèche so you can focus and 
enjoy the fun classes. 
 

 

TO BOOK & PAY UPFRONT FOR TAI CHI & LINE DANCING  

CALL THE SHIRE OFFICE ON 9628 7004 
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For Hire—3.5 Ton Car Trailer & Mobile Hydraulics  

Phone 0418 726 432 or email wds351@bigpond.com  

 

Contact Richard @ Walkers Diesel Services  

mailto:wds351@bigpond.com


 

DITCH WITCH SERVICES 

Contact Richard at Walkers Diesel Services 

for all your trench digging needs.  Perfect 

for those jobs where you need to run 

cables or water pipes.  Get it done locally.  

Phone 0418 726432 or email 

wds351@bigpond.com 
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Shire Of Victoria Plains 

PO Box 21 

Calingiri WA 6569 

www.victoriaplains.wa.gov.au 

 

Postage  

Paid 

Ph:   9628 7004 

Fax:  9628 7008 

Email: reception@victoriaplains.wa.gov.au 

 

 

 

NEWSLETTER SUBMISSIONS DUE BY 

MIDDAY ON  

LAST FRIDAY OF EACH MONTH 

 

 Phone: 9628 7004     

Fax: 9628 7008  
 

 Email:  

csoadmin@victoriaplains.wa.gov.au 
 

 

SHIRE OFFICE HOURS 

MONDAY TO FRIDAY 

GENERAL BUSINESS 

8.30am—4.30pm 

FINANCIAL TRANSACTIONS 

8.30am-4.00pm 

BENDIGO BANK   

and   

TRANSPORT LICENSING 

9.00am-4.00pm 

TO THE 

HOUSEHOLDER 

Community Calendar 
Monthly Council Meeting  

August 13th: Commencing @ 2 pm 

Victoria Plains Art Society 

Thursdays 9.30am 

Gillingarra—John Curtin Weekend  

July 31st - 2nd August 

Wyening Mission Farm Garden Morning Tea 

Saturday 15th September 10.00am 


